
 
ST. WENCESLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 
Established 1876 

 
214 E. 2nd Street    Wahoo, Nebraska  68066     

                          Phone:  402-443-4235        Email: stwencoffice@wahoocatholic.org   
Website:  www.wahoocatholic.org 

 
Pastor:  Fr. Joseph Faulkner         Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Jason Doher 

                    Fr.Joseph-Faulkner@cdolinc.net                Fr.Jason-Doher@cdolinc.net 
 

In Residence:  Fr. Mark Pfeiffer 
fr.markpfeiffer@gmail.com 

    Mass Schedule:    
    7:00am(M-F) & 8:05am  (during school year) 
    Saturday 8:00am & 5:30pm (Sunday Vigil) 
    Sunday 7:30am, 9:00am & 10:30am 
 
    Confession Schedule:  
    Monday thru Friday:  6:30-6:50am; 5-5:30pm    
    Saturday:  7:30-7:50am, & 4:00-5:00pm  
                  or by appointment 
 
    St. Wenceslaus Parish Office:                 443-4235 
    St. Wenceslaus Church Basement:        443-9913 
    St. Wenceslaus Elementary School:      443-3336    
    Bishop Neumann Jr/Sr High School:  443-4151   
    Marian Sisters Convent:                         443-4443  
 
 Parish Council:   
 Brett Eddie-President;  Paul Cernik, Bob Chvatal, Travis Haberman, Jason Sabatka & Steve Sladky 
 
Neumann Advisory Board Parish Representative:  Steve Sladky: 443-1639 or  stevensladky@aol.com 
  

Welcome New Parishioners!   
 

Welcome to St. Wenceslaus Parish! We invite 
you to participate actively in our sacramental 
and prayer life, to enjoy yourself at our social 
events, and to share your gifts of time, talent 
and treasure with our parish community.  
Please introduce yourself to the Pastor follow-
ing Mass and fill out the Parish  Registration 
form as soon as you can.  The form is available 
at the Parish Office and on our parish website:  
www.wahoocatholic.org   
 
For more information, please call the Parish 
Office at 443-4235. 

 

  
 

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time~February 16th, 2020 



Donna Bach, Ryan Berg, Alicia Bell, Gabrianna Bell, Annie Braun, 
Frank Cernik, Aaron Kastl, Peter Meyer, Adriana Poulson,      
Rika Ryan, Gwenth Rohrid, Mary Ann Schense, Derek Ruth,   
Patsy Sabatka, Lewis Burke, Ruth Beranek, Robert Capar, 
Michelle Walker, Bob Chvatal,  Monica  Voboril,  Lauren Celesky, 
Lia Olson, Ruth Adam,  Mrs. Al (Keryl) Meduna, Carol Divis and 
Marlene McDonald. 

  St. Wenceslaus Parish  
     February 9, 2020 

 
  2nd Collection:                                               $       568.84                             

               Sunday Giving (Not an E-Tithe week) :    $ 17,855.17 

Monday, February 17: 
7:00am  Lori Beel+ 
NO SCHOOL MASS 
9:30am (Care Center) Dorothy Morgan+  
Tuesday, February 18: 
7:00am  All Souls Intention of Tom & Carol Cajka 
8:05am  All Souls Intention of Phil Vandevoorde Family 
9:30am (Saunders House) Louis Woita+  
Wednesday, February 19: 
7:00am  Ray Norris+ 
8:05am  All Souls Intention of Robert & Arlene Polacek  
Thursday, February 20: 
7:00am  All Souls Intention of Doug & Kris Lanik 
8:05am  Joe & Agnes Poskochil+ 
9:00am (South Haven) Special Intentions of Shirley Masek  
Friday, February 21: 
6:30am (Convent) Special Intention of T.B. 
7:00am  Annie Keith+ 
8:05am  Gerald DeWispelare+  
Saturday, February 22: 
8:00am  Stan Sasse+ 
5:30pm  Nolan Hannan+  
Sunday, February 23: 
7:30am     Pam Kotera+ 
9:00am     Emil & Jackie Polacek+ 
10:30am  Ron & Marge Tvrdy+ 
7:45pm    Pro Populo 

We Remember in Prayer 

The Week at a Glance 

MASS INTENTIONS  

EVENTS 

Sunday, February 16: 
8am-Noon: St. John’s Parish Pancake Feed -Weston 
11am-1:30pm: St. George’s-Morse Bluff Soup Dinner  
Monday, February 17: 
7:30pm: Eucharistic Adoration-Church  
Tuesday, February 18: 
7:00pm:  The Most Holy Rosary-Church 
7:00pm:   RCIA Class-St. Wenceslaus School                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Wednesday, February 19: 
1:00pm:  St. Wenceslaus Sewing Group-Church Basement 
12-6pm: Wahoo Community Blood Drive-Wahoo State Bldg. 
6:30pm: Knight of Columbus Meeting-Church Basement  
Thursday, February 20: 
7am-1pm: Wahoo Community Blood Drive-Wahoo State Bldg.  
Friday, February 21:    
5:30am:  “That Man Is You”-Church Basement 
5-7:30pm: KC “Fat Fry-Day”-Church Basement  

We Celebrate World Marriage Day Today! 
The St. Wenceslaus School students have offered up 
special prayers, aka “Spiritual Bouquets”, for all the 
couples who have been married 50 years or more. 
Please pick up your Spiritual Bouquet  envelope in 
the back of church.  
PRAYER. It’s mysterious, challenging, frustration…….Life-
changing. Join a Lenten Study Group to discuss our book: Into 
The Deep by Dan Burke. Sign up in the back of church.  
Parish Pro-Life Committee Meeting~Sunday, February 23 
at 2pm-Church Basement. We will be planning our outreach 
for the year and setting up the next Spiritual Adoption          
Program.    Please join us! Questions? Call Jessica at: 443-1722.  
Catholic Daughters Meeting ~ Monday, February 24th.  
6:30pm Mass followed by meeting in Church Basement. 
 
Financial Peace University Nine-Week Seminar Begins 
Wednesday, March 4 at 6:30pm in the Church basement.  
Do you want to get out of debt? Need help with finances? Join 
us for Financial Peace University by Dave  Ramsey. Register at: 
https://www.fpu.com/1112307 for discounted materials.  
Contact Stephanie Davis at  443-7634 for more information.  
Day of Recollection Retreats for Men and Women ~ Start 
your Lenten season with a one-day retreat. Ash Wednesday, 
February 26th at Waverly Good Counsel Retreat House, 
from 9am-3pm with Fr. Justin Fulton. Cost is $10 and you are 
asked to bring your lunch OR Friday, February 25th at St. 
Mary’s Church in Sutton, 9am-2:30pm with Fr. Andrew 
Heaslip. Cost is $5 and you are asked to bring a meatless salad 
to share. Confession time will be provided at both locations.  
Mark your calendar now. If you have questions, please email: 
ldccwpresident@gmail.com  
 
Catholic at the Capitol~March 4th.   Join us for a day of     
advocacy at the Capitol. Expect detailed legislative updates, 
lunch with elected officials, and fellowship with Catholics from 
across the state.  For a complete schedule and sign up, see the 
forms on the church bulletin boards. 

St Wenceslaus Grade School Future (2020-2021 School Year) 
Pre-Kindergarten Parent Information Meeting will be        
Monday, February 24th at 7pm.   Call the school office: 443-3336 
to register for the meeting.  Prospective students must be 4 years 
old by July 31st.   Presently there are several options for PreK  
classes your child can attend: Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 
8am-Noon with the opportunity to sign up for extended care for 
the afternoon (12-3:25pm); Tuesday & Thursday all day. NOTE: If 
after initial sign-up neither option reaches full capacity, parents 
can request their child attend full-time, both options Monday 
through Friday. Students can also attend the Before School Care 
(6:45-7:45am) or After School Care (3:25-6pm) 

Community-Wide World Day of Prayer will be Friday, 
March 6th, 2pm at First Presbyterian Church in Wahoo. 
Please join us for information on Zimbabwe. “Take up your mat 
and walk!” is this year’s theme. 



6th Sunday in Ordinary Time   February 16, 2020 
 Mass Ministry Schedule ~ February 22/23 

If you are unable to serve at the scheduled time,  
it’s your responsibility to find a replacement. 

LECTOR/READERS: 
5:30pm:    Dave Privett                                                                                                      
7:30am:    Richard Bartek 
9:00am:    Randy Klein 
10:30am:  Nick Sousek  
ACOLYTES: 
5:30pm:    Pat Sullivan, Curt Bromm 
7:30am:    Matt Ostgren, Greg Hraban 
9:00am:    Tom Gerdes, Mike Kleffner 
10:30am:  Doug Bartek, Bob Chvatal  
EMC:   Joel Wenninghoff, Paul Cernik, Tom Gerdes  
USHERS: 
5:30pm:    Terry Mongar, Matt Marxsen 
7:30am:     Rich Bohaty, Nick Bohaty, Bill Kremlacek, Greg Chapek 
9:00am:     Jim Miller, Jason Glock, Cory Sylliaasen 
10:30am:  Kevin Sladky, Larry Pospisil, Greg Brousek, Joe Spicka 
 
ALTAR SERVERS:   
5:30pm:    Logan Kelly, Breckon & Boston Pentico, Pat Kenney 
7:30am:    Calvin & Will Sassaman, Ryan & Ethan Raabe 
9:00am:     Kanon & Kolten Cada, Dawson & Jordan Hiemstra, 
       Jarred Cernik 
10:30am:  Carson Sabatka, Dawson, Sabatka, Cole & Marcus Woita        
GREETERS & OFFERTORY GIFTS: 
5:30pm:    Taylor Schlautman Family 
7:30am:     Mike Weiss Family 
9:00am:  Greeter: Tim Maly Family/Gifts: Jerrad Ahrens Family 
10:30am:  Darryl Blum Family 
 
CHURCH CLEANING FEBRUARY 22:   Jen Spicka, Melissa Rappl, 
Tricia Sladky, Mary Bartek, Renee Stuhr, Carmel Most 

Meal Train The Meal Train Committee is ready to roll for those  
parishioners in need. If you or another parishioner you know 
could benefit from a meal due to illness, surgery, birth of a new 
child or other circumstances, contact Cathy Gusman (402) 499-
8747 or   Katie Ostgren (402) 340-1022. 
 
Table/Chair Rental:   Contact Paul & Linda Cernik 443-5832 or  
Greg & Susan Hraban  443-3378 
 
Praying outside of Planned Parenthood: Abortions take place 
every Tuesday. Please join in an hour of prayer for conversion of 
the employees & clients at the abortion mill. Leave Wahoo at 
9:15am to pray from 10-11am. Call of text Sara Fritsch (402) 
202-7145 to participate.  
PROJECT RACHEL helps heal the wounds of abortion. Private, 
sensitive and confidential counseling and/or reconciliation. For 
information, call 800-964-3787 or email: hopeafterabortion.com 
 
Women's Bible Study:  Meeting every other Thursday at 9am.  
Children Welcome! For information, call Jessica Bohaty at 277-
7103   
 
Natural Family Planning:  Marquette Model of NFP:  Bringing 
technology to NFP for a quick, easy option that can be tailored to 
women at all stages of fertility! For more information, visit on 
Facebook: Feminine Genus NFP or contact Rebekah Knobeloch 
at:   RebekahKnobeloch@MarquetteNFP.com 

Please turn in your 2020 Tithing Pledge Form and    
Stewardship Form as soon as possible.   Tithing forms are 
in the back of church or at the parish office.  The Stewardship 
forms were mailed to you. If you need a new one, there are 
extras in the back of church or at the parish office. You may 
turn them in via the collection or to the parish office.  
Need to sign up for or increase your E-Tithe?  Forms  are 
available on the parish website:  www.wahoocatholic.org or 
at the parish office.  Want one mailed or emailed to you?  Call 
or email  the parish office:  stwencoffice@wahoocatholic.org. 
 
Southern Nebraska Register Envelopes~Please remember 
to make your check payable to the parish, NOT the Register. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Due to Retirement, Bishop Neumann has three positions  
available for the 2020-2021 school year:  

Full-time Media Specialist. Endorsement with the Nebraska    
Department of Education for Library/Media Specialist preferred or 
willingness to work toward that certification.  Please send a letter of 
application, transcripts, resumes and credentials to: Teacher Appli-
cations, Bishop Neumann High School, 202 S. Linden St., Wahoo, 
NE  68066.  Inquiries can be directed to Mr. John Kreikemeier,   
Principal, at 402-443-4151.   
Alumni Relations and Special Events Coordinator. This position 
(full or part-time during the school year) is responsible for all    
aspects of building long-term relations with Alumni and  other 
members of the Saunders Catholic Schools community.  Applicants 
must have a warm and friendly demeanor with stakeholders and 
possess basic computer skills with the ability to learn new           
software.  Please send a letter of application, and resume to:       
Development Director, Bishop Neumann High School, 202 S. Linden 
St., Wahoo, NE  68066.  Inquiries may be directed to Darrick Wyllie 
at 443-4151.  
 Food Service Supervisor. Responsibilities include: Overseeing 
kitchen operation, menu planning, food orders, daily production 
records, and monitoring compliance of all state and federal nutri-
tion requirements. Please send a letter of application and resume 
to: Teacher Applications, Bishop Neumann High School, 202 S. Lin-
den St., Wahoo, NE  68066. Inquiries can be directed to Fr. Mike 
Morin, Chief Administrative Officer, at 402-443-4151.   
Saunders Catholic Schools Strategic Plan Survey:  Saunders 
Catholic Schools, including Bishop Neumann, St. Wenceslaus and St. 
John Nepomucene, will be working on updating the Strategic Plan 
starting in March and we'd like your input!  Please help us as we 
plan for the future of our schools by completing the questionnaire 
at: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SaundersCatholic.   We are 
also taking applications for the Strategic Planning 
Team.  Please consider applying to serve on the Strategic Planning 
team to help us build a strong and secure future for our 
schools. The application for the Strategic Planning Team is available 
at each school or on the website at https://bishopneumann.com/
survey-and-form/.   For more information please contact our     
Strategic Plan Coordinator, Eva Fujan, at: eva-fujan@cdolinc.net.   
Saunders Catholic Schools Applications for the Good 
Shepherd Scholarship are available now until March 30. 
This year scholarships are available to those families who 
are at or below 225% of the Poverty Level. Also available are 
the Family Tuition Cap scholarships for those families with 
more than three children in our schools.  Apply online at: 
https://online.factsmgt.com/signin/4HMJ7.  We are happy 
to report the process has dramatically improved over last 
year, taking much less effort. More detailed information: 
www.goodshepherdscholarship.com 
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